BUDGET AND EFFICIENCY CABINET WORKING GROUP
23rd May, 2005

Meeting commenced:
10.10 a.m.
"
ended:
11.00 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Devine, Lancaster and Merry
J. Willis - Chief Executive

A. Westwood - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services

J. Spink - Head of Finance

D. Jolley - Building and Development Control Manager

M. Hodgson - Group Leader, Building and Development Control

K. Clare - Committee Services Manager

	
	
	Action



	7.
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

AGREED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 11th April, 2005, be approved as a correct record.



(2) THAT Councillor Mann be invited to attend future meetings of the Working Group.
	K. Clare



	8.
	MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY 2006/07-2008/09

John Spink submitted a report on the initial projection of available resources and spending requirements for the next 3 years and, in the light of that projection, issues for consideration in developing the revenue budget strategy for 2006/07.

Issues relating to the proposals were discussed including:

· need to tie in VFM with Gershon efficiency savings.

· need for regular updates on time-expired grant funded schemes.

· a cut in services does not rank against the efficiency target.

· need to introduce a challenge process in dealing with VFM.

· if developing a three year budget then need to retain centrally, money to be allocated on priorities.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; and that further consideration be given in due course to the issues identified above.
	J. Spink



	9.
	A ROBUST EFFICIENCY REGIME

John Spink submitted a report containing details of the principles for the development of a robust efficiency regime.

AGREED:
THAT, subject to the inclusion of a paragraph on Procurement, the principles set out in the report be approved and referred to Directors Team.
	J. Spink



	10.
	SECTION 106 PLANNING OBLIGATIONS

D. Jolley submitted a report containing details of how much and where monies (commuted sum payments arising from the granting of planning permission) had been spent in the City over the last three years.

AGREED:
(1) THAT a further report be submitted containing reference to:

· is educational training an appropriate use of Section 106 monies.

· what is the money for/what are our priorities.

· need to tie in with the budget process.



(2) THAT the Leader and the Deputy Leader meet with the Lead Member for Planning to review the Council’s priorities for section 106 funding.
	D. Jolley
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